
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Date: 21/09/2025 

To 
All Dean and Head of the Department 
HNBGU 
 

Sub.: Celebration of SWACHHOTSAV in the Campus reg. 

Dear Madam/Sir, 

This is to inform you that as per the Swachhata Hi Seva Special Campaign 5.0 2025 initiative by 

the Govt. of India, “SWACHHOTSAV” is being celebrated in our university from 17th September 

to 2nd October with the permission of competent authority. During this period, various events 

(attached) will be conducted as per the guidelines suggested by the ministry, which are being directly 

monitored by the PM monitoring office.  

In this regard, kindly take the reference of our earlier letter related to department cleaning drive 

scheduled from 22nd September to 25th September. Polythene bags, gloves, mop can be collected by 

the departments from the guard room near dean office of Birla Campus and from the guard room near 

auditorium for Chauras campus. The head of the department is requested to convene the cleanliness 

drive in their departments. They can use more bags to collect the garbage. The filled garbage bags 

will be collected on 25th Sept between 8.00 to 9.00am at the Chauras and Birla campuses.  

It has been decided that first, second, and third prizes will be awarded to the cleanest departments. 

For this, the departments have to send geo-tagged photos before and after of the areas mapped for 

cleanliness in this mail. The monitoring team will also inspect the areas to make a decision for the 

prize. 

Öव¸छता शपथ úहण for teachers and students will be conducted on 25/09/2025 at 7.30 at Arts Ground, 

Birla Campus, and Auditorium Ground, Chauras Campus, which is mandatory for all. 

One Day, One Hour, Togetherness Program Cleanliness Drive will be conducted at 8.00 am on 

25/09/2025 all over India at the same time, which will be monitored also. All students should be 

motivated to take part in the events.  

Thanks for your cooperation in maintaining the cleanliness of the workplace, taking part in the 

mission to keep India clean, and supporting the Government of India's Swachh Bharat Abhiyan. 

Kind regards, 

 
Prof. M.S. Negi 
Nodal Officer 


